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 Words from OUR Governor 
 

Happy June Everyone, 

 

We had one heck of a year but we are still standing in the end.   

We still have one more District Cabinet / Member meeting which will be June 6th 

at Lackawanna State Park (Pine Pavilion).  It will be a family friendly picnic where 

you may bring your family as well.   There is no charge for children 12 and under 

and adults are only $10 each.   Please let District Secretary Joy know if you’ll be 

attending as soon as possible so we will have enough food.    

As my term as Governor comes to an end, I obviously want to thank all the clubs 

for their support, Secretary Joy and Treasurer Shirley for accepting their appointed 

positions, Zone Chairs Ian, Kristen, Mike, and Michelle for their help, and 

especially Vice District Governor Cathy who will also take the roll as Governor one 

more time at the end of the month.  

As always, I encourage clubs to start planning on doing events and fundraisers to 

help support our communities.  With everything opening back up, our clubs events 

should be the reason to the community members to get out and show support.  

Please feel free to message me if your club needs help with anything and I hope to 

see everyone on June 6th.  

 

DG Dave 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

     In Memory of 
              James “Jimmy” Barrett   

              Minooka Lions Club  

              Father of DG Dave 



 

Words from OUR 1st Vice Governor 
To all of my fellow Lions,  

First, I would like to extend the warmest and deepest of sympathies to our District 

Governor Dave for the loss of his father. Please keep him in your thoughts and 

prayers. As I continue to complete my training/studies for becoming your next 

governor, I am more encouraged and excited to start my year. I wasn’t sure that I 

would learn a lot, being that this is my second term of governorship. But that is not 

the case at all. We have studied not just about what it takes to be a governor but 

about the clubs. Without the clubs, the governor does not have a district to oversee. 

Our clubs need to be strong and healthy and for them to be that way, there needs to 

be good leadership within the club. There are many good leaders within the district 

that are just at club level that could be at district level. But what keeps them from 

moving forward? Fear, uncertainty, lack of training, lack of years as a Lion, etc. I 

am here today to speak to that Lion … if you are interested in moving forward to 

the district level but one of these reasons is stopping you, please contact me and we 

can talk about it and possibly work through it. There is training available, both in 

person and online for many positions. This brings me to a position that desperately 

needs to be filled; the First Vice District Governor. We are without someone for this 

position and this means that July, 2022 there will be no governor. Please if you are 

interested in this position but you are not sure if you qualify or you have questions, 

please call me or any of our PDG Council and we would be happy to answer your 

questions. Lions lead their packs, who is the next Lion to lead District 14H into the 

year 2022-2023?  

Thank you to each and every one of you who work hard to make our district a great 

one. I look forward to becoming your governor and meeting with you to share your 

stories of success. 

  

In Friendship & In Service,  

DGE/PDG Cathy 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

  

            Beacon Lodge Duck Race Tickets 
    

                    Contact 1st Vice District Governor 

Cathy 

     

  

         
  

Membership District 14-H 

Abington  36  Benton  15  Blakely/Peckville  14 

Dalton     8  Dunmore  23  Eynon/Archbald             91 

Falls   44  Forest City  22  Hawley 

                                                                                                                  Lake Wallenpaupack 15 

Honesdale  68  Jefferson Twp.  35  Jermyn   13 

Jessup  16  Lake Ariel  17  Mayfield                              17 

Minisink  25  Minooka  50  Montrose   36 

Old Forge  22  Olyphant  30  Ransom   11 

Scott Twp.   29  Scranton   21  South Abington  10 

Stone Bridge 25  Taylor   27  Tunkhannock  16 

Waymart  23 

                                 District 14-H      28 Lions Clubs         755 Lion Members 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  Get your Rubber ducky sneakers, for the rubber ducky race 

                                      

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                     PA LIONS BEACON LODGE CAMP 18TH ANNUAL GREAT DUCK RACE 

                                      Proceeds Benefit Camp Maintenance  

            Date: July 18, 2021 (Lions Appreciation Day)                                   

          1st Place - $1,000   2nd - $500    3rd - $250    4th - $125    5th - $125 
                                (Last Place Duck gets his $5 donation back) Donation $5.00 Post time 12:30 pm 

 

 PA Lions Beacon Lodge Camp, we would like to Thank You in advance for your support of the Duck Race fundraiser. 

PS: Should Lions Appreciation day be cancelled for any reason the Duck Race will still take place on the scheduled 

day. 

For tickets contact 1st Vice District Governor Cathy Metschulat 

                570-000-0000 or cathy@loveher.com   

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Abington Lions Club 

May 1 – Signed up for a 2nd park bench, through the TREX program, recycling plastic 

bags.  First bench going into Lewis Lane Park.  As of 5/26/21 we have 183 lbs. turned in. 

May 5 – Sold 18 Duck Ract tickets at $5 each. 

May 6 – Paid District Fair Share $500. 

May 13 – Produced video for virtual graduation program to present $2000 in scholarships. 

May 28 & 29 – Held PennDot Safety Break Coffee Stop at exit 202 on Rt.81 North 

June 10 – Abington Lions Club will host the Sight / Hearing Meeting 

June 23 thru July 21 - Music in the Park every Wednesday evening 

July 20 – Club will attend the Clarks Summit Arts Festival on July 20 

 

 

 

PennDot Safety 

Break Coffee Stop 

Staffing, Friday 

May 28th . 

R to L Lion Rich 

Foley, PDG Joe 

Skinner, Lion 

Shirley Skinner, 

and Lion Joanne 

Pezzuti. 

What a Great 

looking group, of 

Good workers 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

North Pocono Minisink Lions Club 
 

Raffle Fundraiser Chairman 1st VP Tony Seidita & Co-

Chairman Glenn Czulada will soon be mailing out tickets 

for the raffle  which will run from July 1, 2021 to June 30, 

2022.  Ticket cost is $30  and will be based on the Pick 3 

evening Lottery number.to weekday & weekend payouts 

will be special payouts for (10)   In addition  Holidays.  To 

request tickets please email  jastrempek@comcast 

Calendar.net.  

 

The Lions members are currently planning their 29th 

Fireworks   

Extravaganza Scholarship Fundraiser.  The event will 

take place at the North Pocono Football Stadium on 

Friday July 2, 2021.  Rain date  Sat. July 3, 2021.  

Entertainment will be provided by the Luongo  Brothers 

Band.     No charge.  Gate donation requested.  

Members started planning for their 30th annual Golf 

Tourament to take place on Sunday, August 29, 2021 at 

Pine Hills Country    Club.  Details to follow.  

 
 

       Eynon-archbald lions club 
                   May 8 – Adopt-A-Highway cleanup 

 

May 23 – Special Needs Spring Fling 

 

June 25 - Trivia Night $10 at AC Field BYOB and food 

 
 

                  August 22 - Cash & Prize Bingo at AC Field 

  

                                      September 26 - Harvest Fest at AC Field  

 

 

 October 16 & 17   - Up D Eynon - Craft Fair  

 

?     In what year did Sir Francis Drake defeat the Spanish Armada 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

North Pocono Minisink Lions Club 

          
The annual Arbor Day Ceremony by the Moscow Borough Shade Tree Commission took place on Friday, April 30, 

2021 at Golden Park.  During the ceremony a shade tree was planted in memory of recently deceased Thomas A. 

Lynch who was a 25 year member of the North Pocono Minisink Lions Club.  Among those attending are pictured 

kneeling Lion Jerel Wayne and Jeannie Lynch (Tom's sister).  Standing left to right Tom Lynch Jr. (Tom's son), Barbara 

Lynch (Tom's widow), Lions Ron Donati, Ed Gaughan, Donny Brown, Matt Alferio and Jim Strempek. 

                



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

North Pocono Minisink Lions Club update: 
May 22, 2021 Saturday, the Lions will be doing a 2 mile 
highway cleanup of Rt. 690 Moscow.  The Lions Club is a 
25 year member of PennDot's Adopt-a-Highway 
Program.  PennDot has to update their 10 year member 
acknowledgement highway sign. 
  
Calendar Raffle from July 1, 2021 to June 30, 2022 is 
ongoing.  Sales end June 30, 2021. The Club has already 
received 50% of returned ticket donations after 2 weeks of 
mailing.  If anyone wishes to purchase tickets please email 
Jim St. at jastrempek@comcast.net. 
  
On May 10, 2021 Lions members John Croom, Joe Sabie 
and Jim Strempek made a virtual Scholarship Program 
presentation at the North Pocono High School.    (20) 
Scholarships were virtually given to 2021 seniors. 
  
Election of Officers for 2021-2022 took place at a regular 
meeting on May 6, 2021 at the VFW Post 5207 
Daleville.  New officers include Lions Tony Seidita - 
President,  Joseph Sabie - 1st VP and Glenn Czulada - 2nd 
VP.  Remaining officers Lions Frank Bonacci - Treasurer, 
Jim Strempek - Secretary,  Tony DeScipio - Club 
Membership Chairperson. 
  
On-going planning for the Club's 29th Fireworks 
Extravaganza at North Pocono Football Stadium.  Music by 
The Luongo Brothers Band featuring GIno Mercuri "The 
Young Elvis".  Food and refreshments available. 
  
Initial planning for the Moscow Country Street Fair, Friday 
& Saturday August 6, 7,  2021. 
 

Eynon – Archbald Lions Club 
   Special Needs Spring Fling 

 
 

Karen and 

Christine 

Spataro 

Chairpersons 

Spontaneous Sputtering 

I thought the dryer made my 

clothes shrink. Turns out it 

was the refrigerator. 

Camping: where you spend a 

small fortune to live like a 

homeless person. 

Retirement to do list: 

   Wake up. Nailed it! 

mailto:jastrempek@comcast.net


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                Send stories and photos to:     
                           Pennsylvania Lions Pride Magazine  
                                                        Betty Lou Ivel        

                                                 2142 Clintonville Rd.  

                                                 Harrisville, Pa. 16038           

                                           Nectarine1@zoominternet.net 

                    Scranton Times / Community Snapshot 

                            Submit Photos JPG or PDF 
                             yesdesk@timesshamrock.con 

   

 

We currently have about 70 lbs.  

   on our goal of 100 lbs. for 

   Ronald McDonald House 

                   Or 

         Kidney Dialysis 

   Saving these is a small thing with very 

                big consequences 

            Send them to PDG Joe Skinner 

 

 

 

mailto:yesdesk@timesshamrock.con


    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

           Falls Lions Club 

 



        DISTRICT 14-H Sight & Hearing Committee Minutes  

                                                 April 8, 2021 

 Meeting PRESENT: PDG Butch Sands, DG Dave Barrett, Lion Josie Sands, IPDG Fran Stepkovitch, Lion Ed 

Stepkovitch, Lion Dale Ferguson, Lion Ida Ferguson, PDG Gene Scagliotti, PDG Cathy Metschulat, PDG 

Karen Cokely, Lion Judy Potratz, Lion Gordie Potratz, Lion Kathy Schaffer, Lion Ernie Seagraves, Lion Paula 

Kuzmick, PDG Gayle Padfield, PDG Rich Padfield, PDG Joe Skinner, PDG Bill Metschulat, guest Reese 

Kempinski  - Lion Barbara Taylor, absent  

Pres. PDG Butch opened the meeting by welcoming everyone, thanks to Jefferson Twp Lions for stepping in & 

hosting, and lead to Pledge of Allegiance. PDG Bill Metschulat requested a moment of silence for our Lion Bill 

Igoe, a great Lion of the Hawley Lake Wallenpaupack Club, will be greatly missed by all.  

The minutes of last meeting, all were asked if reviewed. A motion to approve was made by PDG Karen Cokely, 

seconded by DG Dave Barrett and so carried.  

Hearing Treasurer’s report: PDG Karen Cokely No changes Balance - $1,710.27 A motion to approve made by 

PDG Rich Padfield, seconded by PDG Bill Metschulat, so carried. 

Sight Treasurers report: Lion Barbara Taylor (absent) Opening balance $8,780.19 Kidsight has $1,943.45, 

therefore Sight First has $6,836.74 A motion to approve was made by PDG Cathy Metschulat, seconded by 

Lion Judy Potratz, so carried.  

APPLICATIONS - Tunkhannock Lions - Kenneth Onofrey one application. PDG Cathy Metschulat has young 

lady in Archbald who needs eyeglasses, will give IPDG Fran info to check with Eynon Archbald Lions Club.  

There was no correspondence or bills to be paid.  

OLD BUSINESS - -PDG Cathy Metschulat KidSight Report - District U, PDG Don McConnell asked to screen 

Wallenpaupack Area SD, West Elementary School, East Elementary School, Intermediate Unit High School, 

DG Don will let us know numbers to add in our District for credit, not a problem, all in agreement. We just 

want record of numbers. -Tunkhannock and Scranton SD, 2 nurses live next to each other & are working out 

schedule for vision screening camera between both schools.  

NEW BUSINESS - Election of Officers - Motion was made by PDG Cathy Metschulat to keep officers same 

for next year and seconded by PDG Gene Scagliotti, all in favor, so carried.  

Where to hold meetings this year, are Clubs getting together ? IPDG Fran Stepkovitch will check with Clubs 

and email info.  

UPCOMING MEETINGS –  

April - Jefferson Twp.  

May - Minooka, 2929 Birney Ave., Scranton 

June 10 - Abington  

July 8 - Dunmore –  

more info coming August 12 – S Abington (??)  

September 9 - Minisink (??)  

October 14 - Eynon Archbald 

 November 11 - Tunkhannock  

               (Hawley Lake Wallenpaupack can step in if needed for a meeting)  

 

 



PDG Comments - - 

DG Dave - Convention cancelled, ballots mailed out to PDG’s & Clubs, return ballots by 4/23/21, 4/29/21 

meeting to count totals, any questions on ballots, contact DG Dave Barrett. Melvin Jones Raffle going off this 

Saturday, lots of Clubs did not return tickets, maybe PDG’s fund can buy remaining tickets? Enough PDG’s 

present & made decision YES to purchase remaining Melvin Jones raffle tickets that were not sold (approx # is 

less than 500). If PDG’s ticket wins, they will decide who will receive MJF. Minooka will host next Hearing 

Sight meeting 5/13/21 at American Legion, 2929 Birney Ave., Scranton. 1VDG - PDG Cathy Metschulat - Had 

zoom meeting last night, Convention is 5/14/21 & 5/15/21 and they are physically meeting, just the sitting 

Council and 1VDG’s, no spouses. 5/16 is the virtual seminars, International President. Only honors banquet is 

for sitting DG’s and incoming DG’s. -IPDG Fran - Just a reminder $35 fee waived until June 30, promote for 

new members 

 - PDG Dave - anyone talk with Moosic Club? PDG Cathy has spoke with Tim Healey and said dues have been 

paid. DG Dave remaining every Club to pay their dues & he still has pins if anyone wants one. 

 - PDG Cathy - Preparing for being DG, ad forms out for my Directory, make checks out to District 14H. 

Possible 2VDG Sandra Thubborn of Taylor Lions, will be Zone Chair and wants to move up in Lionism. 

 - PDG Gayle - nothing at this time 

 - PDG Rich - nothing at this time 

 - PDG Gene - Club golf tournament coming up sold out. 

 - PDG Bill - excited to see fellow lions and get back to work 

 - PDG Butch - Club has nothing, hoping to be able to do more, Scholarships are down to 1 

 - PDG Karen - nothing at this time 

 - PDG Joe - happy to be in right frame of mind  

- EYEGLASSES/HEARING AIDS –  

Abington- 308 eyeglasses, 132 cases, 3 hearing aids, 2 cell phones, 1 cell phone cover  

Minooka - 380 eyeglasses  

Tunkhannock - 2 boxes (approx. 328 pair) eyeglasses  

Eynon Archbald - 309 eyeglasses  

Scott Twp - 50 eyeglasses  

Falls - 37 eyeglasses, 15 cell phones  

 

GOOD OF THE DISTRICT  

- ABINGTON - collected 500 lbs. of plastic and got first bench, thanks to Jefferson Twp Lions for informing on 

this program - had meeting last night and applied for a second bench. 3 scholarships $1000, $500, $500. 

Submitted application to PennDot for coffee stop on Memorial Day and Labor Day. Music in Hillside Park 

starts 6/23/21 every Wednesday for 10 weeks no we will be doing the food. Helping with Rotary for fireworks, 

did red kettle at State Store.  

 - FALLS - Easter Drive Thru did approx 100 bags, Working on Chicken BBQ along with ammo raffle tentative 

6/13, doing food at historical society kayak and canoe 7/10, Adopt-A-Highway clean up this Saturday, helping 

7 Loaves food pantry, Girl Scouts are taking shoes and giving to those in need by end of May. Wednesday 

mornings, meeting at Ida’s house for making bed rolls for the homeless, need material donated. 

 - EYNON ARCHBALD - 5/8 Adopt A Highway Clean up, 5/23 Special Needs Spring Fling, 6/25 Trivia Night, 

8/22 Cash and Prize Bingo, 10/16 & 10/17 Craft Fair  

 - SCOTT TWP - Golf Tournament June 12th at Sleepy Hollow sold out  

 - TUNKHANNOCK - 2 new members and 2 more biting on the hook, Lion Josie and PDG Butch helped make 

600 pizza with Triton Fire Co.  

 - JEFFERSON TWP - Lenten Dinners to go only, Fridays during Lent 4-7pm. Coin drop, will keep doing until 

they tell us not to.  

 - MINOOKA - Chicken bbq 6/19  



 - HAWLEY LAKE WALLENPAUPACK - Giving $6000 to food pantry, Election Day hoagie sale  -   -

JEFFERSON TWP - just finished Lenten Dinners to go, doing raffles, This Sunday starting Church Services at 

Club Bldg, people looking forward to getting together, missing fellowship. 

 -PDG CATHY had Duck Race tickets for Beacon Lodge, will have them at May’s meeting. 

 -Lion Ida Ferguson information for extra wheelchairs, walkers..........is Heather Taber at UCP, 425 Wyoming 

Ave, Scranton 570-347-3357 

 -PDG Joe reminder to all Clubs to send info to him for the District newsletter, he spends a lot of hours in 

preparing, please forward info to him to be included and get info to other Clubs.  

 

* * *No further business, PDG Butch thanked Jefferson Twp Lions for hosting the meeting, Lion Cathy 

Schaffer made a motion to adjourn and Lion Dale Ferguson seconded, so carried.  

 

Minutes submitted by Secretary Fran Stepkovitch 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 


